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The Knights of Columbus continues to provide humanitarian aid — including food, 

medical supplies, clothing and temporary shelter, as well as means of transportation 

— for refugees and displaced people of Ukraine. Knights and others have given more 

than $14 million to the Ukraine Solidarity Fund in support of the Order’s ongoing 

efforts. 

 Learn more and donate today at kofc.org/ukraine 

 

 

 

 

 

Click here to listen 
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Vice Supreme Master 

Richard Espinosa 
coachespi@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

Saint Jose, 
Littlest soldier of 

Christ, 
whose last bloody steps 

brought you to the 
arms 

of our Lady and our 
Lord. 

Keep healthy and 
strong 

the steps of our Lord’s 
soldiers who remain 

here on earth, 
so that they may have 

your strength to endure 
and preserve to the 

end. 
Amen 

Viva Cristo Rey! 
 
Saint Jose Sanchez Del 

Rio, 
Pray for the Patriotic 

Degree of the Knights 
of Columbus 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

   

 Vice Supreme Master Richard Espinosa 
 
Brother Sir Knights, 

As the war continues in the Ukraine, let us continue to pray for our 

Brother Knights and families there and throughout the world.  

Our 2021-2022 Fraternal Year is two months away from closure.  Thanks 

to all our Assemblies, Sir Knights and their families for their hard work, 

dedication, and contributions.  Keep your focus on membership and new 

assembly development and bring this fraternal year to a strong finish. 

In closing, I would like to remind you that as Sir Knights we must take 

ownership of and accept the responsibilities that we hold in the order.  

This acceptance will guarantee the future of the Knights and our great 

Fourth Degree. 

Lady Janice and I continue to pray for you, and we wish you and your 

families a blessed time at you State Conventions. 

I have told you these things, so that in time you may have peace.  

In this world you will have trouble.  But take Heart! I have 

overcome the world. - John 16:33 

 

Viva Cristo Rey! 

Richard Espinosa 

Vice Supreme Master 
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Arizona Master 

 

Drew Mansager 

dman@reagan.com 

District Marshals 

 

 DM Central 

Michael Paz 

sirknightmichaelpaz@gmail.

com 

 

DM North 

Peter Kloeber 

pkloeber@earthlink.net 

 

 DM West   

Jon L. Gordon 

louisgordon@roadrunner.co

m  

 

DM Central 

Chris Holsinger 

sirknightchrisholsinger@gmail

.com 

 

 DM South 

Glibert Larrinaga 

skgilbertlarringa@gmail.com 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 Arizona Master Drew Mansager 
                      

At the March Arizona biennial meeting, the 50-50 drawing was dedicated 

to the Fr. McGivney Military Chaplain Scholarship fund. 

 

Thanks to FN Mike Moore, San Xavier del Bac Assembly 14 donating 

his winnings, we were able to donate $150 to KofC Charities designated 

for the Chaplain fund. 

This program was started about 10 years ago.  The Supreme goal of $1 

million was reached ahead of schedule with Arizona being one of the top 

five contributors in the Order-wide campaign.  

 

Retired Air Force Sir Knight Fr. Nick Radloff, of Anthony Rey 

Assembly 3617 in Tucson, returned to SS Peter and Paul church for a 

Mass of Thanksgiving after covid restrictions were relaxed. 

 

Fr. Nick is serving three years in the Midwest as a parish priest, then will 

join the military chaplains program. The number of chaplain candidates 

has more than doubled and the cost of educating seminarians continues to 

rise so a new goal of $2 million has been set.  The order-wide fundraising 

is led by Fourth Degree members, the Patriotic Degree of the Knights.  

 

Send your Assembly's annual donation to "KofC Charities, Supreme 

Master 1 Columbus Plaza, New Haven CT 06510-3326," memo note "Fr. 

McGivney Military Chaplain Scholarship Fund." 
 

 
 

Faithful Navigator Mike Moore, San Xavier del Bac Assembly 14 and Most 

Reverend Thomas J. Olmsted, Bishop of the Diocese of Phoenix   

 

 

mailto:sirknightmichaelpaz@gmail.com
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mailto:j.louisgordon@roadrunner.com
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Colorado Master  

David Davis 

dsd80110@comcast.net 

 

Roger Muller 

rocoor@aol.com 

District Marshals 

 

Denver   

Ted Hand 

thandjr@aol.con 

  

North Denver/Boulder 

Gary Thomas 

gthomas0908@gmail.com 

Northern  Colorado Western SlopeE  

Ed O’Shaughnessy Manuel Gomez 

ed@mavmed.org 

Colorado  Springs Pueblo  

Robert Knapp Ron McCulloch 

rjknapp06@comcast.net rnkemc@gmail.com  

San Luis Valley/SW 

Colorado Denver/Training 

Bill Beno 

coloradobill46@centurylink.

net Jim Caffrey PSD 

Western Slope 

Manuel Gomez 

gomez.manuel@gmail.com 

Pueblo 

Ron McCulloch 

rnkemc@gmail.com 

 

Northern  Colo/ Plains 

Backup 

William Furstenberger 

pfuersten@comcast.net 

 

Colorado Springs  Backup 

Duane Krones 

Duane_krones@comcast.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Colorado Master David Davis 
 

KofC Prayer & Care: Ukraine Solidarity Fund 

Early last month, as the war in Ukraine began, the Knights of Columbus 

Supreme Council sent a call to action, leading with $1 million of aid for 

Ukrainians and launching the Ukraine Solidarity Fund, and soon matched 

$500,000 in additional funds raised by Knights.  To date, as this article 

was being written, the fund has raised more than $9 million in assistance.  

The Knights of Columbus was one of the first organizations to assist on 

site by erecting “Mercy Huts” on the western Ukraine border, welcoming 

refugees and providing a warm place to rest, get food and drink, and plan 

next steps for refuge in Poland, other European nations, or abroad.  The 

Knights have also brought aid to those in need within Ukraine’s territory.  

Leveraging connections in transportation and customs, Knights of 

Columbus are assisting with “Solidarity Shuttles” bringing regular 

shipments of food, medical supplies, clothing, and other essentials from 

collection points in Poland to Lviv, Ukraine, where items are being 

distributed by members and volunteers. 

Yet this humanitarian crisis worsens by the day, as cities are attacked, 

infrastructure and residences destroyed, and the number of fleeing 

refugees grows enormously, now into millions.  So the operations of the 

Knights of Columbus are only just beginning, and the Supreme Council 

needs nationwide and international support to continue this important 

mission. The Colorado state Knights organization wholeheartedly 

supports this effort and asks that our Knights help be the bridge between 

those who can help and those who need it.  Keep in your daily prayers 

the many helpers and the many needing help. 

Most of you have already responded to appeals through your dioceses 

and parishes for emergency fund collections.  Many have generously 

donated through numerous other charitable organizations raising funds 

and other logistical support for the victims of this war.  What is unique 

about this Knights effort is that you will be contributing first to your 

brother Knights and their families, particularly in Ukraine and Poland.   

 

 

mailto:dsd80110@comcast.net
mailto:rocoor@aol.com
mailto:pcbrachle@yahoo.com
mailto:rjknapp06@comcast.net
mailto:rnkemc@gmail.com
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Many of them in Ukraine have now been physically displaced from their 

residences and towns, and had their personal lives and livelihoods 

disrupted in many ways.  Yet councils continue their support to other 

citizens. 

Knights of Columbus all over the world stand in solidarity, ready to 

support the nearly 2000 Knights and their families in Ukraine, the 

Church, and all in need in that nation.   As the situation in Ukraine 

continues to change, the need to support refugees will certainly grow. 

The Knights of Columbus Supreme Council will be working long-term 

with our councils in Poland as well as the Latin and Greek Catholic 

Churches in Ukraine to provide temporary shelter, food, medical 

supplies, clothing, and communications. 

 

The Colorado Knights organization is making a donation to the Ukraine 

Solidarity Fund.   Furthermore, assemblies, councils, and individuals are 

also encouraged to support their overseas brothers, whether through 

special fundraisers or continuing direct monetary contributions to the 

fund.  The most timely way to do so is through this special link for 

Knights of Columbus Charities: 

https://www.kofc.org/en/what-we-do/charity/ukraine.html  Donation 

options and check mailing instructions are shown within. 

If you’d like to provide feedback on your council efforts or have any 

questions about KofC support for Ukraine, feel free to contact the 

Colorado Programs Director at   ronpolomsky@gmail.com 
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New Mexico Master  

Clint Deeley   

Deeleyx4@msn.com 

 

District Marshals 

NM West  

DM Jerry DeMorrow 

semper-fi58@hotmail.com 

DM Paul Owens  

pfowenz@gmail.com 

 

NM North  

DM Eddie Serna 

eddie_serna@hotmail.com 

 

DM Sam Serna 

samuelserna@msn.com 

 

DM Juan Garcia 

garciaja@me.com 

 

NM East 

DM Ed Martinez 

edmartinez@plateautel.net 

 

NM South 

DM Rick Medina 

  Rmedina331@yahoo.com 

 

NM Southwest 

DM Steve Sutton 

Sutton85@yahoo.com 

 

NM Central 

DM Chuck Dubois 

crd007@aol.com 

 

DM John Rincon 

Johnrincon1727@comcast.net 

 

NM Central 

DM Geoff Bacon 

gk3bacon@yahoo.com 

 

DM Trainer 

DM Caesar Archangel 

Av8r_af@yahoo.com 

 

NM Program & Membership 

Rudy Archibeque 

rudyarchibeque@gmail.com 

 

 

 New Mexico Master CJ Deeley 
 

Sir Knights, 

 

I pray you and your families are well. 

 

Happy Easter!  “Rejoice and be Glad!”  We are still in the Octave of Easter!  This is a 

great time of renewal in faith and life!  Jesus has died for us and was resurrected!   

 

We had our Biennial District Meeting on Sat, April 23rd. This was a required meeting 

by the Laws and Rules of the 4th Degree. There was a good representation of Sir 

Knights from Assemblies throughout the District.   

 

During the meeting three nominations were voted on which were forwarded to the 

Vice Supreme Master for consideration as the new District Master. Congratulations 

to SK’s Rudy Archibeque, Geoff Bacon, and Michael Ransom on your nomination to 

become the next District Master of New Mexico! Also, The New Mexico State 

Council just hosted the State Convention.  During the Convention the District was 

able to have some time to discuss 4th Degree items and issues.  Thank you, every Sir 

Knight that was available, and brought their Regalia to support the Color Guard and 

Corporate Communion.  It was great to see all the Sir Knights!  

 

As mentioned previously, the Supreme Master has asked for help in supporting 

Seminarians of the Archdiocese of Military Service.  There are three Active-duty 

military bases in the State of New Mexico with multiple military bases in Arizona, 

Colorado, Oklahoma, Texas, and Utah.  Some of these bases barely have a Catholic 

Chaplain (Priest) present to support the military assigned to all these bases. There are 

currently 200 Catholic Chaplains to support all the US Military Worldwide.   

Unfortunately, Deacons are not able to support this need.  I humbly request each 

Council and Assembly donate at least $50 to compile and send to our Worthy 

Supreme Master.  Please consider this support and send your donation to the NMSC! 

 

If your Assembly has not met, now is the time meet up.  If you are having trouble 

meeting for whatever reason, please get with me or one of our District Marshals to 

assist your Assembly in meeting and promoting the good works of the Knights.  

Additionally, it is time to elect new officers for your Assemblies. Please do so and 

send a copy of Report for New Officers Chosen for 2022 to me. Additionally 

complete any Audits, or the Fraternal Surveys, please do so as soon as possible These 

are required forms to keep the Assembly in Good Status with the Supreme Council 

and keep its IRS EIN intact. 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Deeleyx4@msn.com
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mailto:crd007@aol.com
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Time is running out to Complete your Assemblies, Civic Awards packages.  Please 

adhere to the completion by June 30th, so your Assemblies can be properly 

acknowledged for its good works! 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Remember, through Charity, Unity, Fraternity and Patriotism, we as Knights show 

our Families, Parishes and Priests that this is an organization to be part of and fight to 

keep growing strong!   

 

Pray for our Parishes, Our Priests, and our civic leaders.  Also, Pray for our KofC 

Brothers throughout the world! 

 

Vivat Jesus! Viva Cristo Rey! 

 

CJ 

Clinton J Deeley 

District Master-NM 
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Color Corp - The New Mexico State Convention  

Photos by Lady Trudy Deeley 
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N.M South Ricky Medina                  

  

 

My Brother Knights and Families: 

A Blessed Happy Easter or Happy Passover. The Lord Has Risen...Alleluia! Go out 

and spread Gods word to everyone. Amen! 

 

On April 7th the Council 9527 of Las Cruces was honored to receive the Saint Joseph 

Icon where it was displayed at Holy Cross for a short time, then it will travel to the 

next Council.  The Saint Joseph Icon makes a pilgrimage to selected parishes 

throughout New Mexico similar to Silver Rose. 

 
 

   
 

L: Saint Joseph Icon, Ctr: GK Randy Boyer (pew) and Brother Joe Fleming (leading 

the Rosary), Deacon Randy Rivas Presided (not shown) and gave an excellent dissertation on 

Saint Joseph, R: SK Kyle and Lady Mary Dominguez (Congratulations on your upcoming 

little one.) 
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On April 9th, A prayer chain, “Praying the Rosary for Peace in Ukraine” was 

organized by Maria Pizzuti and Sharon Stadsvold, parishioners of Holy Cross Parish, 

their invite was open to everyone. Some of the Brother Knights of Council 9527 

participated in the prayer chain event.   

The Las Cruces All Church Prayer Chain participants lined up between St. Genevieve 

Church and IHM Cathedral asking the Blessed Virgin to intercede to "carry out a 

solemn Act of Consecration of humanity, Russia and Ukraine in particular, to the 

Immaculate Heart of Mary."  

 

The Parish groups lined upon Espina Road, between crossroads, on sidewalks 

stretching from IHM to St. Genevieve Parish’s, each Parish group having their 

Rosary leader. 

 
 

 
 
   

 

Vivat Jesus, Viva Cristo Rey 
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N.M Central John Rincon                  

  
St. Jude Good Friday Walk 
After a 2-year hiatus, St. Jude Thaddeus Church on Albuquerque’s west side was 

again able to host a 5 mile walk through the neighborhood.  The Sir Knights of 

Assembly 3186 manned a water/rest station every mile of the walk.  The Knights 

provided water, sunscreen lotion and transportation for anyone who could not 

continue the 5-mile walk.  At two of the water stops a prayer service was held for the 

participants.   

 

One of the services was led by SK Charles Metzler and the 2nd by SK Billie Serrano.  

Both Sir Knights are Deacons. 
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John Alvarado, FN Assembly 3309, Rio Rancho 
 

Master Sergeant SK Gregory Doss Earns National Recognition 

 
Master Sergeant Sir Knight Gregory Doss of the New Mexico Army National Guard, and 

Knights of Columbus Assembly 3309 and Council 15199 in Rio Rancho, New Mexico was 
presented the 2021 “US Army National Guard National Director’s Expert 7 of the Year” 

and the “NCO of the Year” awards at the Strength Maintenance Awards Ceremony 

(DSMAC) in Saint Augustine, Florida.  

 

    
 
MSG SK Doss has been in the Army National Guard since 2002. He has served on 

deployment with the US Army, and the 1115th Transportation Unit, to Iraq from March 2004 

through March 2005. Maintaining the “Force” through recruiting and retention is truly a 

challenge that MSG SK Doss has dedicated a large portion of his military career to.  
 

MSG SK Doss is married to his Wife, Lady Terra and have five children, Jeremiah 18, Leyla 

17, Victor 15, Dominic 14, Sofia 5. Lady Terra, a strong patriotic wife, has also worked for 
the New Mexico Army National Guard in the Office of State Military Affairs.  

 

                   
 

As a Catholic, MSG SK Doss is setting the example as a member Knights of Columbus and 

the US Army supporting soldiers, their families, and the parishioners of the Church of the 
Incarnation in Rio Rancho, NM and across the State of New Mexico.  Congratulations to 

Master Sergeant Sir Knight Gregory Doss and his Family on this outstanding 

accomplishment.  
Vivat Jesus! Viva Cristo Rey! 
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Assembly3309, Rio Rancho 
 

Jericho Walk 2022 – Project Defending Life  
 

     

  
 

 

 Holy Thursday 2022 
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Steve Budenski, New Mexico VAVS Representative 
Sir Knights and Families 

The Veterans Hospital Hospice Building 80 received the Birthday Cake and Punch 

along with condiments for the items. Assembly 3732 donated the cake for April 2022 

along with two canteen books at the door. This building is accepting visitors but no 

events yet.  The Covid variant is multiplying still.  The nurse says soon with 

reevaluate each month.   

Knights whose VA ID card had expired is to contact Voluntary Service at 505-256-

2771, Jason can schedule you to replace expired card with an appointment date and 

time. The new VA card is renewed for 6 months at a time due to Hospital policy.  

If you use hearing aids, you know they need to be adjusted as your needs change. 

Talk to your doctor about how VA Video Connect can help you manage your hearing 

device from home. 

On March 21, the way you sign in to My HealtheVet will change. The new way is 

easier and more secure. You'll need your User ID, password, and a unique email 

address to get started. Try the new sign in process now to get ready. 

➢ The Rx Refill app can help you manage VA prescriptions from your mobile 

devices. With a Premium account, you can request refills, track deliveries, and 

more on My HealtheVet 

 

➢ Relieve low back pain.  5- movements – Click Here  

 

➢ Veteran ended 18 years battle for POW medal - Click Here  

 

➢ Veteran’s employment at Gainwell Technologies -  Click Here  

If you’re interested in finding out ways you might be able to be involved, please 

reach out to the Fisher House by calling us at 505-265-1711 x3180 or emailing us 

at ABQFISHERHOUSE@va.gov.  Thank you for your constant support of the 

Albuquerque Fisher House’s mission to provide safety and comfort to Active Duty 

and Veteran families.   

Steven Budenski 

505-489-1218 

stevenbudenski@gmail.com 

 
 

 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjAzMTQuNTQ4NjMyODEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy52YS5nb3Yvc2lnbi1pbi8_YXBwbGljYXRpb249bWh2JnRvPWhvbWUifQ.AGm0qIWsjm3VjwY-2prtW-Tszvb8p5U--baijbJUlF4/s/1416408022/br/128045662428-l
https://www.myhealth.va.gov/mhv-portal-web/web/myhealthevet/ss20210414-refill-prescriptions-from-your-phone
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjA0MDUuNTU5NDAyOTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5teWhlYWx0aC52YS5nb3YvbWh2LXBvcnRhbC13ZWIvd2ViL215aGVhbHRoZXZldC9zczIwMjExMTEyLWZpdmUtbW92ZW1lbnRzLWZvci1wYWluLXJlbGllZiJ9.yGL6NA_gCScUzOJKSe5Kb02cKIEdiOQKLqZmoyuJIzM/s/1416408022/br/129317646151-l
http://recp.mkt81.net/ctt?m=8132314&r=Mjk3NzQxNTEwMjQS1&b=0&j=MTQ4MDIwMzI1MQS2&k=NEWSLETTER&kx=1&kt=12&kd=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.military.com%2Fdaily-news%2F2022%2F03%2F31%2Fmaryland-veteran-awarded-pow-medal-ending-18-year-battle-army.html%3FESRC%3Darmy-a_220406.nl
https://www.military.com/veteran-employers/gainwell-technologies
mailto:ABQFISHERHOUSE@va.gov
mailto:stevenbudenski@gmail.com
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Utah Master 

Richard Hall 

utahdistmaster@gmail.com 

 

District Marshals 

Chief DM East 

Todd B. Holzhauser 

tbholz@mac.com 

 

DM West 

Stacey A. Yeager 

utahmarshalwst@gmail.com 

 

DM South East 

Richard M. Vigor 

richardvigor@hotmail.com 

 

DM North 

Daniell Castelli 

pontdan1@hotmail.com 

 

DM South 

William Lund 

toroweap@q.com 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 Utah Master Richard Hall 
 

 

Year in review reminder:   

Just a reminder from last month’s newsletter.  Conduct a year in review with awards 

in mind. Link to civic award on KofC.org web site civic_award2321_p.pdf (kofc.org) 

Utah Chrism mass was conducted March 7, 2022, at the Cathedral on the 

Magdalene in salt Lake City, Utah 

This is a fantastic event which marks the blessing of the oil of Catechumens, oil of 

the Sick and the Chrism oil.  The Ceremonial Honor Guard was led by District March 

Todd Holzhauzer, MFD Dick Hall, PFN Tom Odle, George Lukasiewicz, FN Bary 

Stine, PFN Robert Short VanParys and one of the newest regalia Knights SK John 

Schultheis. (Feb 12, 2022, Exemplification) 

 

 

  
 

With all the upcoming busy season for the Honor Guards please check into buying 

Regalia and check with you local assemblies and councils for first Communions and 

Confirmations.   I have never attended one of these events where the participants and 

families did not fully appreciate what this showing added to the event. 

Now to May.   There are normally many opportunities for Memorial Day events then 

moving into June and July are Flag Day Events (June 14th) and Fourth of July event. 

Short link to New Regalia Order info   

https://kofcuniform.com/CustomPage/OrderNow 

Next Utah 4th degree exemplification is  

 Saturday June 11th  

  Register 1:00 

  Degree 2:00PM 

  Mass Celebration and Dinner 5:30PM to 9PM 

 

 St Ambrose 2315Redondo Ave, salt Lake City, Utah 84108 

 

 

  

 

 

mailto:tbholz@mac.com
mailto:utahmarshalwst@gmail.com
mailto:richardvigor@hotmail.com
mailto:pontdan1@hotmail.com
mailto:toroweap@q.com
https://www.kofc.org/en/forms/assembly/civic_award2321_p.pdf
https://kofcuniform.com/CustomPage/OrderNow
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God bless you, and God Bless America! 

SK. Richard "Dick" Hall 

Utah District Master 

John H. Reddin Province 
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4th Degree Uniform 

click to order 
 
 
 

 
 

Color Corp Drill 
Manual 

click to download 

 

 
 

 
 

Uniform Overcoat 

 
Click on picture to order 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Faithful Citizenship Program 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.kofcuniform.com/home/
https://www.kofcuniform.com/home/
https://www.kofc.org/en/members/for-members/color.html
https://www.kofc.org/en/members/for-members/color.html
https://www.kofc.org/en/members/for-members/color.html
https://www.kofcuniform.com/home/
https://www.kofc.org/en/members/for-members/color.html
https://www.kofcuniform.com/uniform-replacements/product/408841/knights-of-columbus-wool-overcoat
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K N I G H T  J O I N  

O N L I N E  O N -  

L I N E   
 

C L I C K  H E R E  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Welcome 

the new “VA.gov” 

 
Click 

 
Built with Veterans for 

Veterans 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Uniform Talk 
The Color Corp of the Patriotic Degree 
 

Purpose of the Color Corps 

When knighthood was in flower, knights carried the sword to defend their God, their 

Church, their country and their fellow man according to the code of chivalry. Today, 

Sir Knights wear regalia and carry the sword to honor Christ and His apostles, 

especially on religious and civic occasions specified in this manual. Hence, the 

primary purpose of the Fourth Degree is to encourage active Catholic citizenship and 

foster the spirit of patriotism in members and the community at large. 

The Color Corps members exemplify all the principles of our Order:  

Charity - by the gift of their time and energies necessary to practice, perfect and 

perform the ceremonials and sword drill; 

•  Unity – by the united efforts of Sir Knights to practice and perfect a coordinated drill 

for the good of the Church and the Order; 

•  Fraternity – by expressing an “Esprit de Corps,” sharing a common desire for drill 

excellence and camaraderie; and 

•  Patriotism – by performing precision drill as a salute to God and to country and 

visually exhibiting a love for both. 

The public appearance of Fourth Degree Knights as a Color Corps at religious and 

civic functions is an important activity of each assembly.  By these public 

demonstrations, their loyalty and patriotism bring credit to themselves and to the 

Knights of Columbus. 

 

                                                        
                         4th Degree Uniform             Color Corp Drill Manual 

                              Click to Order                       Click to download 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

http://www.kofc.org/un/joinus/en/index.html
https://kofcuniform.com/CustomPage/OrderNow
https://www.kofcuniform.com/home/
https://www.kofc.org/en/members/for-members/color.html
http://www.kofc.org/un/joinus/en/index.html
http://www.va.gov
https://www.kofcuniform.com/home/
https://www.kofc.org/en/members/for-members/color.html
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Click on the image above to download or log on to Officers Online/Supplies Online to order 

(#2942) 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://kofc.mymarketingbench.com/images/1/22-50000200/2942E.pdf
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Star Assembly Award  
Assemblies that excel in membership recruitment, sponsoring patriotic programs in 

their communities, report to the Supreme Council office and keep their members and 

others informed of assembly activities are eligible to earn the Star Assembly Award. 
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 Culture of Life 
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The Knights of Columbus offers a complete portfolio of top-quality products to our 

members and their eligible family members. 

Permanent Life Insurance – Insure Your Life for Life 

Term Life Insurance – Affordable Protection for Temporary Needs 

Retirement Annuities – Give Yourself a Paycheck for the Rest of Your Life. 

Guaranteed. 

Long-Term Care Insurance – Protect Your Assets. Prepare for the Future. 

Disability Income Insurance – Shield Your Income from Illness and Injury 

 

VALUABLE ASSISTANCE AND PROGRAMS FOR CATHOLIC FAMILIES 

  
Click for more information 

 

 

http://kofc.org/un/en/insurance/whole-life.html
http://kofc.org/un/en/insurance/term-life.html
http://kofc.org/un/en/insurance/annuities.html
http://kofc.org/un/en/insurance/long-term-care.html
http://kofc.org/un/en/insurance/disability-income.html
https://www.kofc.org/en/insurance/index.html
https://www.kofc.org/en/insurance/index.html
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Click here to join The Guild 

 
Join  in Praying for Our Founder’s Intercession 

The faithful around the world are turning to Blessed Michael McGivney for their personal prayer petitions. Visit the Father McGivney Guild 

website where you’ll find a list of the latest favors received, as well as a form to submit your own petitions. 

Also, click here to download and pray a Litany of Blessed Michael McGivney. 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 
 

 

https://www.fathermcgivney.org/en/join-the-guild.html
http://mkto-ab220178.com/o00Xq008700bTV0lEDCq9S0
http://mkto-ab220178.com/o00Xq008700bTV0lEDCq9S0
http://mkto-ab220178.com/VEC9000q7b0D000VSl9TYq0
http://mkto-ab220178.com/XqS0TaC0q000D7lE900bVZ0
http://mkto-ab220178.com/z09E0qS000lCq08bVTc0D00
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Saint John Paul’s Prayer for Peace 

 
Lord Jesus Christ, who is called the Prince of Peace,  

who are yourself our peace and reconciliation,  

who so often said, "Peace to you," grant us peace. 
Make all men and women witnesses of truth, justice,  

and brotherly love. 

Banish from their hearts whatever might endanger peace. 

Enlighten our rulers that they may 

guarantee and defend the great gift of peace. 

May all peoples on the earth 

become as brothers and sisters. 

May longed for peace blossom forth 

and reign always over us all. 

- Pope John Paul II 
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Knight’s Prayer 
 

 

 
Our Lady, Queen of the Knights, bless all the activities of our Order. Keep us true to 

our pledge, to extend the kingship of thy divine son on earth. 

Through Thine intercession, win for us the grace, ever to exemplify in our public and 

private lives, the virtues that should characterize those especially dedicated to the 

service of the heavenly court. Make us always aware that as your Knights, we are 

constantly observed, our faith judged, and our Order appreciated. 

Accept, O Mary, this renewed pledge of fealty and devotion, of Thy Servants, the 

Knights of Columbus. 

 

http://www.kofc11768.org/?page_id=19 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

http://www.kofc11768.org/?page_id=19
http://www.kofc11768.org/?page_id=19
http://www.kofc11768.org/?page_id=19
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Take a Break for a Little Bit of Patriotism 

 

 

 
 Click  

  
 

Thank You! 
 
 

 
 

To submit articles for the Newsletter please send them to jhrpnews@gmail.com by 

the 10th of the month for the next month’s publication. Please send in a word (.doc) 

format and photos in a .jpg format. 

 

 

 
 

https://youtu.be/3-bGFPZKPLI
https://youtu.be/3-bGFPZKPLI
mailto:jhrpnews@gmail.com
https://youtu.be/3-bGFPZKPLI

